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MORE GREAT STORIES INSIDE:

Director's Note

Welcome India

Healthcare Review

Welcome to Spring!
 
Here at West Virginians for Affordable Health Care we have had a busy winter. Coming off of our 60 day West Virginia legislative
session, we are left with mixed feelings. While there was a lot to be disappointed in, we made great strides in healthcare. See our
articles below for a wrapup of our priorities from the session. We will continue to work on these state issues throughout the year in
anticipation of 2024!

At the federal level, we have not seen much in the last two months but we expect that to change in the next few months. What we do
know that is imminent is the Public Health Emergency Unwind. As of April 1st, the expiration of the continuous coverage requirement
for Medicaid authorized by the Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA) will bring the largest health coverage transition event
since the adoption of the Affordable Care Act. Therefore, it is imperative that all Medicaid recipients follow up with the Department
of Health and Human Resources to make sure coverage can continue (see graphics in this newsletter).

Last week we also celebrated the anniversary of the passage of the Affordable Care Act. 13 years later, with the release of President
Biden’s budget, we see healthcare is again a priority for the White House. Some of the healthcare provisions included in the budget
are:

Extending Medicare Solvency
Lowering Costs for Medicare Beneficiaries (including more prescription drug reform)
Investing in the healthcare workforce
Providing increased rural hospital assistance
Making permanent the ACA Marketplace Advanced Premium Tax Credits
Addressing the maternal health crisis
Providing increased funding for behavioral health
Growing the Community Health Center Program
Additional money for Medicaid home health
And more…

With the fight over the debt ceiling looming, we anticipate a lot of discussion around health care spending. Over the Spring and into
Summer we will be following this process and analyzing what it will mean for all West Virginians.



Please continue to visit our website and Facebook page for the latest health care updates throughout the year. Thank you for your
continuing support!






https://www.whitehouse.gov/omb/budget/
https://home.treasury.gov/policy-issues/financial-markets-financial-institutions-and-fiscal-service/debt-limit
https://acasignups.net/22/06/29/state-state-how-much-more-will-you-pay-if-amrescueplan-subsidies-arent-extended
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Legislative update

Barbara Fleischauer, former WV Delegate, was concerned about the high price West Virginians were paying for medications,
especially insulin. West Virginia has the highest rate of diabetics in the country and many of our people were being forced to
ration insulin because they couldn’t afford the extremely high prices. She also wanted to find out why people in the United States
paid so much for insulin, when the prices were a fraction of the cost for people in other countries. She took a busload of diabetics
from WV to Canada to see the difference for themselves and buy as much as they could afford to bring back.

For almost 15 years, the price of insulin had been rising from around $300 for a month’s supply to nearly $1,500 a month for the
same amount of the same types of insulin. She introduced the first Insulin Affordability Bill in 2020. The bill was asking for a $25 a
month copay cap on insulin. The bill did pass, but it was amended to increase the copay cap to $100 a month. This was still too
expensive for the average West Virginia family.

During the House debate on this year’s insulin bill, Delegate Sean Hornbuckle from Cabell County said, “This is not an economic
debate, it is a life debate. And we have the power to save lives here.” Delegate Ellington from Mercer County shared a story
about his own son who is a Type 1 diabetic, who ran out of his insulin before he could get a refill and was charged $600 for a
week’s supply to get him through.

On the last day of the 2023 session, with overwhelming majorities in both the House and Senate, SB 577 passed. This urgently
important bill caps the copay for insulin at $35. Some diabetics need two different kinds of insulin. They will only have to pay $35
total for their monthly life-saving medicine. The bill also puts a copay cap on supplies needed to administer insulin or test blood
glucose levels to $100 a month. As many families know, affording insulin isn’t the only challenge, as copays for supplies can also
put a strain on their budgets. The supplies covered are glucometers, test strips, lancets, syringes, insulin infusion devices, and
continuous glucose monitor sensors and transmitters. The original bill also covered insulin pumps, but that protection was removed
from the bill. 

The burden of affording prescription drugs in West Virginia is something many families have to struggle with on a daily basis.
Prices are crippling for so many people who need medicine to stay healthy and alive. This bill brings hope for them, not only for
diabetics. As we have seen in the press recently, the pressure of states passing bills like this and the Biden administration putting
copay caps on insulin for Medicare recipients, has affected the market. The two main insulin producers, who were responsible for
exploiting patients for all of these years, Eli Lilly and Novo Nordisk, have both lowered the price of their insulin in the past month. 

This is long-overdue progress that we hope will lead to the regulation of other essential and life-saving medicines. It is clear that
we need permanent reform of our broken and opportunistic healthcare system, which far too regularly puts profits over the health
of the people. We applaud our lawmakers for putting the people of our state first. And we hope that protecting people from high
healthcare costs remains a central focus for their work in the coming years. 
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The Affordable Medicaid Buy-In: Progress Made ad More Work Ahead
   
The Affordable Medicaid Buy-in bill (HB 3274/SB 610) passed the House overwhelmingly with strong Republican support.
Unfortunately, the bill stalled in the Senate Health Committee. While the bill was placed on the Committee agenda, private insurer
Highmark raised concerns with the bill at the last minute.

As a result, the DHHR will be pursuing a study to look further at the potential of a state Innovation ACA waiver or a state Medicaid
Basic Health Plan option to address issues of the Medicaid income eligibility Cliff and churning on and off Medicaid during the year.  

The DHHR study will be completed in 2023 and will include recommendations regarding policies and approaches that can support
workforce development and lesson disincentives for lower wage workers that desire to move up the economic ladder. Currently many
low wage workers do not accept more hours or a promotion or a new job because they cannot afford to lose Medicaid. For these
workers that lose Medicaid, the increase in wages can be less than the new cost of insurance and health care. 

Under our proposal and based on economic modeling, we believe that up to 9,000 West Virginians who are uninsured all year could
move to the new more affordable health plan. In addition, as many as 68,000 low-wage workers who churn on and off Medicaid
during a year could stay insured during these coverage gaps. 

Advocates plan to continue pushing legislation to address these problems in 2024. In 2023, WVAHC will work with DHHR as well as
engage with all stakeholders to identify the best approaches to bring more affordable health insurance options to low-wage workers
just over current Medicaid income eligibility (the Cliff) and to help reduce Medicaid churning.

Federal Threats to Medicaid Coming in 2023

Threats to the Medicaid program are being seriously discussed in Congress. These threats are in the context of the debate on raising
the debt ceiling and funding the federal government. Republican Members of Congress – particularly in the Republican-controlled
House – have indicated that they are willing to put the U.S. economy at risk in order to force deeply unpopular and harmful cuts to
health care, food assistance for families with low incomes, education, and more. 

Proposals targeting harm to Medicaid include barriers to enrollment such as national work requirements and ending hospital
presumptive eligibility. Proposals to make financing changes include per capita caps on federal funding or restricting states’ ability to
use provider taxes. These financing changes will dramatically reduce federal and state funding for Medicaid and would force West
Virginia to make cuts to eligibility, benefits, and/or provider reimbursement rates.  

Medicaid per capita caps are just healthcare cuts by another name. Per capita caps would radically restructure Medicaid by
arbitrarily capping funding per enrollee at a level that does not reflect the actual cost of providing healthcare coverage. Medicaid
per capita cap proposals would shift a great share of the cost of Medicaid to West Virginia, as well as make it harder for the state to
respond to health or economic emergencies. Restructuring Medicaid’s financing would make the program highly vulnerable to future
cuts as it provides a formula that can easily be dialed up to provide even deeper savings when Congress decides it needs money.

Restricting or eliminating provider taxes would also shift costs to states and weaken Medicaid. West Virginia uses provider taxes
(on hospitals, nursing facilities, managed care plans) to fund Medicaid and increased these tax rates in the 2023 state legislative
session. Restricting or ending states’ ability to use these revenues would remove a critical way that West Virginia supports our
Medicaid program, and West Virginia would not be able to fill the funding gap. This is especially true considering the income tax and
other tax cuts passed this year that greatly reduced revenue available to fund all state programs.

WVAHC will be working with our state and national allies to remind our elected leaders that Medicaid is popular with the public
through stories of West Virginians who rely on Medicaid and helping them understand the diverse population that the program serves.
Polling repeatedly has shown that West Virginians - both Republicans and Democrats - support Medicaid and oppose cuts to the
program.
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WEST VIRGINIA HEALTH CARE HERO

The West Virginia Health Care Hero Award celebrates individuals who take personal initiative to improve access to and delivery of
health services in West Virginia and in their local communities. These outstanding West Virginians go above and beyond to connect
others with local health services and take action to create and protect vital resources in their communities. Their everyday acts of
heroism inspire us to think globally, creatively, and strive to overcome barriers to equitable health care in our state.

This month, we are extraordinarily proud to honor storyteller, Mindy Salango, of Morgantown, West Virginia. Mindy’s advocacy
journey began just three years ago, when she began sharing her experience living with Type 1 Diabetes. For her, and other diabetics
across the state–the insulin affordability fight isn’t just personal–it’s life or death. After rationing her insulin for a year to pay for rent
and food for herself and her daughter, Mindy understands the terror of losing everything to pay for a medication she cannot survive
without. 

Mindy’s story of survival has been featured in multiple local and national commercials advocating for lower insulin costs for all people,
regardless of insurance status. She has worked with a wide range of advocacy groups to forward this cause: Protect Our Care, WV
Citizens Action Group, the WV chapter of the American Diabetes Association, WV Center for Budget and Policy, T1 International, and
West Virginians for Affordable Health Care. Mindy has also written several opinion pieces and letters to the editor advocating for
insulin price control, including an opinion article in February 2022 titled “I Need Insulin to Stay Alive. It's Gradually Being Priced
Out of My Reach.” which was published in Newsweek. 

In December of 2021, Mindy was invited to speak at a press conference for the US House Oversight Committee on capping insulin
costs nationwide, and was introduced by former House Speaker, Nancy Pelosi. Following this, Mindy was invited to the 2022 State of
the Union Address, where President Biden made it a point to emphasize the need for capping insulin costs in the Build Back Better bill. 
Beyond her state and federal advocacy efforts, Mindy is known locally as somebody to turn to in a crisis–more than once going so far
as to donate some of her own insulin supply to a neighbor who would otherwise go without. She currently serves as First Vice-Chair of
the Monongalia County Democratic Executive Committee and has both volunteered and served as a board member for Pantry Plus
More providing essential food and personal products to low-income families in Morgantown. She has served on the board for
Mountaineers for Progress, and also volunteered for Empty Bowls Monongalia to educate the community on food insecurity and
hunger issues in Morgantown.  Mindy and her daughter established the Morgantown Period Project, providing menstrual products to
agencies that can disseminate these essential items to those who cannot afford them.

Most recently, Mindy’s efforts have paid off on the last day of the 2023 legislative session in the form of SB 577, also known as the
Diabetes copay caps bill. The bill requires PEIA and private health insurance plans to have: copay caps of $35/month on insulin
(previously $100/month), copay caps of $100/month on supplies, and lifts the requirement for a prescription to purchase blood testing
kit. This is a huge win for West Virginians living with Diabetes, and an important step towards making these life-sustaining products
accessible to all who need them. 

Mindy’s journey from local storyteller to nationally recognized advocate reminds us that stories have the power to not only educate
and destigmatize common health care struggles, but also to change policy and impact the lives of others far beyond your own
community. 

Do you know someone who’s making a positive impact on the health of your community or state? Nominate them for the West Virginia
Health Care Hero Award. The form will only take a few minutes to fill out. 

Submit the nomination form → here!



https://www.newsweek.com/i-need-insulin-stay-alive-its-gradually-being-priced-out-my-reach-opinion-1682064
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/QXJHXN5




600 Leon Sullivan Way, Suite 215
Charleston, West Virginia. 25301

681.265.9008
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We are only as strong as your support!
Thanks to the generous support of our volunteers, donors, and supporters like you, West Virginians for Affordable Health
Care is able to defend and protect Medicaid and other important programs for West Virginians. On behalf of our staff and
board we say thank you ensuring that every West Virginian has access to affordable, quality health care.

We know that in the coming years, there will be attempts in Washington and in Charleston to undermine these
programs that protect the physical and financial health of West Virginians. More than 650,000 West Virginians –
children, adults with disabilities, seniors, and hard-working low-wage families - rely on Medicaid. Our fight is truly
about saving the lives of our family, friends, and neighbors.

Your support will make a real, lasting impact on the health and wellbeing of West Virginians. Please know that all
donations are tax deductible.




Membership Levels
$20 Concerned Citizen

$50 Health Booster
$100 Mountain Strong

$500 and up Health Care Champion
Action Supporter: Students/under-employed folks 



Signup as a member and share information on issues with friends; write letters to the editor to share your concerns on
health care topics, make your legislators aware of how much health care issues mean to you!



Name:

Street:

City: 

State: 

Zip 

Phone:

Email: 

(Please print clearly)
If you prefer to donate online, please click here!




https://www.facebook.com/120597324633465
https://twitter.com/WVAHC
https://www.wvahc.org/take_action
https://www.wvahc.org/donate
https://www.wvahc.org/donate

